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                   Police investigates infanticide incident in Honiara 
 
 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at Naha Police Station in East 
Honiara are investigating an infanticide case after a body of a newborn baby was found at 
the Ranadi dumpsite on 31 July 2021. 
 
According to the initial report, the body of the infant baby boy was found lying in a red plastic 
bag among the rubbish thrown at the Ranadi dumpsite.  
 
Supervising Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Superintendent, Honiara City John 
Matamaru says, “The matter was reported to police and officers at the Naha Police Station 
and a team from Police Forensics attended and conducted an inquiry.” 
 
PPC Matamaru says, “The body of the infant baby is now at the National referral hospital 
morgue for medical examination. Medical authorities confirmed that the infant is between 
eight or nine months old.” 
 
“Our sincere condolences to the innocent life following the tragic incident,” says 

Superintendent Matamaru. 

Mr Matamaru says, “So far no suspect has been identified as the investigation continues. I 

call on our good people in Honiara who may have any information about the matter to come 

forward and assist police with the investigation.” 

 
//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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